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The Nativity of John the Baptist  
 

Prayer to St. John the Baptist  
 

I. O glorious Saint John the Baptist, greatest prophet 
among those born of woman, although you were sanctified 
in thy mother's womb and lead a most innocent life, never-
theless it was your will to retire into the wilderness, there to 
devote yourself to the practice of austerity and penance; 
obtain for us of thy Lord the grace to be wholly detached, at 
least in our hearts, from earthly goods, and to practice 
Christian mortification with interior recollection and with 
the spirit of holy prayer.  
 

¶ Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory be  
 

II. O most zealous Apostle, who, without working any  
miracle on others, but solely by the example of your life of 
penance and the power of your word, drew after you the 
multitudes, in order to dispose them to receive the Messiah 
worthily and to listen to His heavenly doctrine; grant that 
it may be given to us, by means of your example of a holy 
life and the exercise of every good work, to bring many 
souls to God, but above all those souls that are enveloped in 
the darkness of error and ignorance and are led astray by 
vice. 
  

¶ Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory be  
 

III. O Martyr invincible, who, for the honor of God and the salvation of souls with firmness and constancy 
withstand the impiety of Herod even at the cost of your own life, and rebuked him openly for his wicked 
and dissolute life; by your prayers obtain for us a heart, brave and generous, in order that we may over-
come all human respect and openly profess our faith in loyal obedience to the teachings of Jesus Christ, 
our divine Master.  
 

¶ Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory be  
 

V. Pray for us, Saint John the Baptist  
R. That we may be made worthy of the promises of Christ.  
Let us pray.  
O God, who has made this day to be honorable in our eyes by the commemoration of blessed John the  
aptist, grant unto your people the grace of spiritual joy, and direct the minds of all your faithful into the 
way of everlasting salvation. Through Christ our Lord.  Amen.  



Seminarian in Guatemala 

Mark Iadonisi, a young man who attends our parish, has just completed his first year 
of Pre-Theology studies at Sacred Heart Major Seminary in Detroit.  Together with 
his classmates, he spent 4 weeks in Guatemala learning Spanish this summer. While 
there, a volcano erupted causing much harm, but the seminarians were safe!  Some 
of the seminarians got sick possibly from the food or water. In true, St. John the 
Baptist fashion, Mark wrote a beautiful reflection on physical suffering and human 
dignity from his experience:  

 

     In your patience you shall possess your souls. (Luke 21:19)  Towards the end of our rocky stay in Guate-
mala, a general sentiment was held among some of the men: ñwe have been stripped of our dignity.ò  When 
all but two of fifteen men are reduced to a gastrointestinal sickness through parasitic amoebae, it is an easy 
thing to say. I do not think, however, that only because it is easy to say, it is also true.   
    Only one dignity belongs to man, and it is to be in the image and likeness of God.  We lost that likeness 
through sin, and we regain it through sanctity, which is uniformity with His will.  Divine love or charity is, 
as Dionysius says, ña uniting and binding force.ò We know that we love God and our neighbor as ourselves 
for His sake, when our wills are united to His own.  And we know that what befalls us is for our good, and 
that it is His will. Sickness then is a marvelous way of finding out our love for God. Sickness in a foreign 
land, far from common comforts, doubly so.  
    My brethren, count it all joy, when you shall fall into divers temptations; knowing that the trying of 
your faith worketh patience. (James 1:2,3)  Can man's dignity be lost through debilitating illness?  Only if 
he fails to believe in the merciful hand of the Father in his infirmity.  What, I think, is stripped away, is not 
dignity, but vanity. For in suffering there is much less of vain conceits (although the danger still lurks, as 
the Devil, being a shrewd enemy, can turn anything to his profit, as a man who fights well with either 
hand).  But who desires vanity? It appears pleasant on the outside but inside it is full of dead men's bones. 
What can I gain by retaining my vanity? If our dignity is vanity, then may I be free from all dignity.  
    Or was Our Blessed Lord not dignified, in the shame of the Cross?  Can man strip the Immutable of nobil-
ity? Was it true shame or only apparent, to those who are passing away with this present age?  I f Our Lord 
was without dignity upon the Cross, then may I be free from all dignity, so that I might be more with Him.  
    It might be said, ñit is hard to see all this when we are suffering.ò  True, it is hard to see it. Fortunately you 
are not commanded to see it, but to believe it: Be not faithless, but believing... blessed are they who have 
not seen and believed. (John 20:27,29)  
    What great saints hungered after Christ, firmly gripping their Cross of physical suffering and shame?   
The great King St. Louis, during his first crusade in Egypt, had the seat cut out of his trousers, so bad was 
the disease raging in the camp (here is your patron saint, GI-sufferers!).  Was not St. Teresa of Avila laid out 
in a bed for much of her time in this passing earth, and did she not afterwards suffer headaches day in and 
day out? Would she not have been tempted to say, ñLord, how I could pray better without these?ò  And what 
a temptation that must be! But let us not forget: ñAssuredly, I say to you that this poor widow has put in 
more than all those who have given to the treasury; for they all put in out of their abundance, but she out 
of her poverty put in all that she had, her whole livelihood.ò (Mark 12:43,44)   
     The Holy Spirit is present with the grace we need to persevere, and oftentimes it is our labor to offer 
what little we can while enduring much grievance, which is much more pleasing to the Lord than if we had 
put into the Temple coffers a greater sum out of our abundance of health and strength and fervor.  What  
a blessing that our merciful Lord thought of us ahead of time when he commended that widow!  
    These things being considered, although we went to acquire proficiency in Spanish, I hope that many of 
us acquired that desirable and joyful dignity which begins in humility.  Not a dignity which burdens the soul 
and prevents its flying to Christ, but the dignity of love, which we must strive to attain every day. Woe to us 
who are wrapped in vanity and not in dignity!  What great joy to we who die to self and live for Jesus! 



 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
Here is a short summary of our Parish Council Meeting this past June 14th, 2018.  You  
can find the full meeting minutes on our website under ñParish Lifeò then click ñParish  
Council.ò  I am including this summary for your information and encourage you to contact 
council members if you have suggestions or questions.  I have also recently asked for general 
parish feedback via an anonymous online survey: surveymonkey.com/r/RZTJ5TY   
If you type that link into your browser, it will take you directly to the survey.  Thank you and 
God bless our beautiful parish! 
 

~Fr Tom 
 
Members present: Fr. Tom, Deacon Papp, Gary Perrydore, Jeff Mesch, Jacob Visovatti, 
Emily Shurtliff, Bridget Galbraith, John LaRock, Marie Scrobola.  Absent: Bill Boudreaux,  
Excused: Maria Russell, Visiting: Doug Nelson 
  
New staff: Tom Merlo, and Dr. Robert Wolf seem to be doing well, and the music program is 
moving in a positive direction, more cantors needed. 
 
Witness to Hope Campaign: It turns out the Diocese made an accounting mistake and we fell 
just short of our goal by: $14,961. We will still move forward with resurfacing parking lot.  
Good news: we more than made our DSA goal for this year! 
 
Parish membership concerns:  Positive feedback about new staff, Corpus Christi procession, 
St. Patrick's Day party and Fr. Tom performing Baptism in the EF form.  A few families have 
left the parish or may be thinking of doing so. Some seem to think the liturgy will change,  
although council stated there was little change in our liturgy.  People would like to know  
Fr. Tom's vision and he should make it more clear. We discussed removing the center altar 
except for the occasions when needed, strengthening outreach to the youth and young  
families.  A rich, traditional (or orthodox) liturgy is important to our parish. Possibly  
celebrating a N.O. Mass in Latin. 
 
Fr. mentioned he is finding parishioners reluctant to commit to tasks.  One family, the  
Eriksens, have shouldered huge tasks for many years and would like new people to step 
in.  Bridget Galbraith volunteered to run VBS in the future. The issue of the Holy Thursday 
rite of foot washing came up.  Doug Nelson pointed out that the rubrics allow, but do not  
require the washing of women's feet. Perhaps Father could 'meet us where we are' and let go 
of his wish to include women in this rite.  
 
The council concluded this discussion in agreement that we all want Fr. Tom and the parish 
to thrive, that our community is unique and valuable, and the liturgy should remain rich and 
traditional.  Deacon Frank closed the meeting with prayer. 

Parish Council June Meeting  



TO PRAY IS TO LOVE MASS INTENTIONS 

ñ...I shall rejoice. For I know that through your prayers and the help of  
the Spirit of Jesus Christ, this will turn out for my deliveranceé with full courage now  

as always Christ will be honored in my body...ò  ð Philippians 1:19, 20 

TUE 700: 
 

WED 830: 
   

THU:830: 
 
  

FRI 830: 
 

SAT 400: 
 

SUN 800: 
  

1030: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Å Please pray for the  
infirm, including: Dan 
Krebs, Patricia Fuller, Lisa 
Ann Kozakowski, John 
LaRock Sr., Michael 
Cooper, Phil Rutledge, 
Kathy Cooley, Robin 
Fahmie, Karen Prins,  
Sandra Adams, Richard 
Pelkey, Tom Dawson, Pete 
Siebertz, Nicole Brcic,  
Angela DiLaura, John  
Dziuban, Jim Stephensen, 
Mason Rutledge,  
Georgiana Bruen, Wayne 
DeForest, Ron Fuller,  

Tom Masterson, Ann Mary 
òNancyó Phillips, Katie 
Hutton, Nicholas Piklor,  
Roger Thomas, Betsy & 
Charlie Rodgers, Pam  
Wiitala, Chris Dreffs,  
Caroline Pribble, Bruce  
Wilson, Emma Thompson, 
Howard Pease, Kelli  
Merlo, Shirley Dreffs,  
Bryan Eaton 
  

 ¶ Please pray for those in 
the military, including:   
Adam Draves, Nathan 
Baker, Garette Moore,  
Larry Workman, Daniel 

Scott Brown, Mark  
Richard, Philip Maxwell, 
Tony Phillips, Anthony 
Darket, Samuel Chase 
Johnson, William Godfrey, 
Bill Lott, Mike Nelson, 
Frank Snaith, Allan  
Fletcher, Noah Kranz, 
Chas & Holly Carter,  
Kevin Galbraith Jr. 
 
 

¶ Pray for vocations to  
the priesthood and  
religious life.   
Michael Kunitz,  
Mark Iadonisi,  
David Pellican 

Phillip Campbell III  
 
Cathie Bays 
 
Herman & Doris 
Bower 
 
Nancy Fox 
 
Parishioners 
 
Joseph Moore 
 
Bill Nicholas 
 
 
 
 

Youth Football  
Attention boys of Old  
St. Patrick's -  
Archdiocese of Detroit 
CATHOLIC YOUTH  
ORGANIZATION (CYO) FOOT-
BALL REGISTRATION for the Ann 
Arbor Saints ï Is now open!!!  The 
Saints compete in the Detroit  
Catholic Youth Organization (CYO) 
tackle football league. We are now 
accepting registrations for our fall 
2018 teams for boys who will be in 
the 5th through 8 th grade this next 
school year (boys who will be in the 
4th grade in the fall are also eligible, 
please contact me. Please 
email dkellyaa@yahoo.com or 
annarborsaintscyo@gmail.com to 
sign up your son or with any  

questions. Official practices will 
start Monday August 6, 2018. 
 

Shipwrecked!  
Holy Spirit Catholic 
Church is holding their 
Vacation Bible School 
July 16th-20 th. Help children learn 
how Jesus rescues us in many ways. 
Register online at 
wp.holyspiritrcs.org/vbs  
 

Visit Aquinas College 
Aquinas College in Grand Rapids is 
hosting an AQDay on July 13, for 
high school juniors and seniors  
interested in visiting their beautiful 
117-acre campus. For more infor-
mation visit aquinas.edu/aqday  
 

Y 

Y 

Y 

       Parish Play Days 2018  
 

 

Join our parish as we celebrate Sundays, following the 
10:30am Mass on the 4th Sunday of the month. Play days 
will begin TODAY June 24 th , followed by July 29 th, and 
August 26th. A potluck (hot dogs provided) lunch will 
begin at 12:00pm with sports and games following. Bring 

a change of clothes and a dish to share. Come join your parish family as we  
celebrate Godôs gift of Sunday rest.  
 
 Parishioners of all ages  

are welcome. 

TODAY  

Y 

First Friday  
Adoration ,  

July 6th  
starting at 7pm.  

Please sign up for 
a holy hour of  

Adoration  
at http://

bit.ly/2JSzA26  

http://www.aquinas.edu/undergraduate

